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MAY 21, 2020 
Next update: tomorrow @ 11 am 

 

LIFE CARE OF ELKHORN NUMBERS UPDATE 

 

Overnight, we had one more resident pass away who was positive for COVID-19, bringing our 
number of deaths related to COVID-19 to six. We mourn the loss of our residents. Our No.1 
focus is the health and well-being of our residents and the safety of our staff.  
 
We continue to follow all guidelines from both federal and state health authorities. Our staff have 
been vigilant to practice all necessary procedures of infection control. We are doing everything 
we can to provide the best care for residents and to safeguard our staff. We are grateful for the 
ongoing help and support of both the state and the county, as well as the Elkhorn community. 

 
Residents: 
Confirmed number of COVID-19-related deaths since April 27: 6 (+1) 

Current number of residents: 61 

Total number of residents who have been tested: 79 

Total number of residents who have tested positive since April 27: 57 (+5) 

Current number of residents who have tested positive: 

 Being cared for in local hospitals: 10 

 Being cared for on-site: 40 

Residents who have tested negative on-site: 20 

 

Employees: 
Number of employees on April 27: 140 

Current number of employees out sick: 25 (+1) 

Total number of employees who have tested positive: 27 (+1) 

Total number of employees who have tested negative: 59 

Total number of employees who have returned to work: 2 

 

Timeline: 
First received notification of a positive COVID-19 test related to our building: April 27, 2020 

First resident sent to the hospital who later tested positive: May 8, 2020 

First notification given to all residents/staff about positive COVID-19 test: April 28, 2020 

Full testing of all residents: May 11, 2020 

 

### 

mailto:press@lcca.com

